Exhibit A 

Findings
2009 Omnibus Parks and Open Space Ordinance
Zoning Code Text Amendment P09-00163-ZOA and Rezoning P09-00162-RZG 

Environmental Determination
The Conservation, Development, and Planning Commission (Commission) has received and reviewed the proposed Negative Declaration pursuant to the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and of Napa County’s Local Procedures for Implementing CEQA, recommends Board of Supervisors adoption of the portions of the proposed Negative Declaration related to the 2009 Omnibus Parks and Open Space Ordinance, and finds that:
1. Prior to taking this action, the Commission read and considered said Negative Declaration.
2. The Negative Declaration recommended by the Commission is based on independent judgment exercised by the Commission.
3. The Negative Declaration was prepared and considered in accordance with the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act.
4. Considering the record as whole, there is no substantial evidence that the 2009 Omnibus Parks and Open Space Ordinance will have a significant effect on the environment. 
5. The Secretary of the Commission is the custodian of the records of the proceedings on which this decision is based. Records are located at the Napa County Conservation, Development, and Planning Department, 1195 Third Street, Room 210, Napa, California.

Rezoning
The Commission has reviewed the proposed 2009 Omnibus Parks and Open Space Ordinance in accordance with the requirements of Napa County Code Chapter 18.136 and finds that:
6.
The proposed rezoning complies with applicable provisions of the Napa County Code and is consistent with the policies and standards of the Napa County General Plan. 

Recreation and Open Space Policy ROS-15 calls for the “protection of Skyline Wilderness Park as a public park and nature-based recreation area through all appropriate means including but not limited to acquisition, state legislation, and local zoning requirements.” The proposed :SWP zoning district and its application to Skyline Park and surrounds function to ensure the permanent protection of parklands while maintaining agriculture as an allowed use on the property consistent with the Agricultural Preservation and Land Use Element. The rezoning of portions of the Skyline Park property from PD to AW is likewise fully consistent with the General Plan, as Table Ag/LU-B indicates that AW is the appropriate zoning for AWOS designated lands. 

The remaining text changes proposed in the draft ordinance are designed to clarify rural recreation and campground regulations. The proposed changes further the goals of the Napa County Regional Park and Open Space District consistent General Plan Policy ROS-1, which guides the County to, “coordinate with and support the Napa County Regional Park and Open Space District.” They are likewise fully consistent with Measure P (which re-adopted and extended 1990’s Measure J), as they do not affect the right of property owners to engage in allowed agricultural activities on their properties and relevant General Plan policies and land use designations remain unaltered.
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